The June meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 11, 2024 at the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was called to order at 2:31 pm by Vice Chairperson Nick Ceremuga. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike Richter and Nick Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Property Main. Code Official Bob Goff and Secretary Rebecca Andrew. Seven visitors signed in. Minutes from the May 14th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Mike Richter and a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

The Treasurer's report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund

20000 20000 20 10 William P 20000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000 2000	
Previous Month's Balance – April 30, 2024	\$ 280,053.85
May Credits/Deposits	\$ 145,892.54
May Credits/Interest	\$ 505.94
May Debits/Checks	\$ 30,730.02
Balance as of May 31, 2024	\$ 395,722.31
South Shenango Twp. State Account	
Previous Month's Balance – April 30, 2024	\$ 284,720.55
May Credits/Deposits-Interest	\$ 262.69
May Debits/Checks	<u>\$ 27,112.45</u>
Balance as of May 31, 2024	\$ 257,870.79
South Shenango ARPA Fund	
Previous Month's Balance (April 30, 2024)	\$ 145,225.30
May Credits/Deposit-Interest	\$ 0.00
May Debits/Checks	\$ 0.00
Balance as of May 31, 2024	\$ 145,225.30

Nick Ceremuga moved to accept the Treasurer's Report with a second by Mike Richter. MC

Visitors Acknowledged -

Donna Brown, 1912 Ottawa, asked about the roads in her allotment. Jamie responded that they have been graded and salt brined. Jamie also said they will be replacing a culvert there next week.

Two residents from North Shenango were present to find information on a property in violation located near them, in South Shenango Township. Bob is working on the violation; he has been unable to serve them court papers due to them being out of state.

A resident from Douthette Allotment asked if the Township would consider adopting an ordinance not allowing residents to blow grass in the roads when mowing. He said this is a safety concern for motorcyclists and it is a problem in the Township. Mike responded that we will be sending out a notice with the Sewer Authority bills in July.

Bill & Kathy Aubuchon, Ackerman Drive, asked if a watch children sign could be placed on East State Road. They were informed that East State Road is a state road, and they would need to contact PennDot.

Property Maintenance - Bob Goff

Gave a report on properties that are in violation, and he gave the Supervisors copies of all court hearing that are coming up.

Roadmaster's Report – Jamie Fries

Presented an estimate for repairs on the grader and stated that all the salt brine has been placed on the roads.

Attorney's Report – Brett Stedman

Mr. Steadman stated that the Housing Board of Appeals will be meeting next Thursday at 6 p.m. for a hearing.

Supervisors' Report –

Joe Livingston made a motion to accept the subdivision for Jeff Rihn, parcel of 5.5 acres located on East Lake Rd., with a second by Mike Richter. MC

Two sealed bids for 14,544 square yards of single seal were received.

Bids are as follows:

Russell Standard \$3.07 per square yards of single seal total of \$44,650.08

Martuccio Asphalt and Paving \$1.78 per square yard of single seal total of \$25,888.32

Joe Livingston made a motion to accept the Martuccio Asphalt and Paving bid with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Secretary's Report –Rebecca Andrew

Rebecca gave the Supervisors the Workman's Comp. Audit report.

Correspondence Received – None

Nick Ceremuga moved to approve the May bills with a second by Joe Livingston. MC

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:18 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary